
COUNCIL – 30 JANUARY 2024 
 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 
 
QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR T EYNON TO COUNCILLOR R BLUNT 
 
The restoration of the Mother and Child Statue has been delivered as part of the UK Shared 
Prosperity Fund, and its relocation in the Belvoir Shopping Centre has been agreed in 
principle.  
 
Can the Portfolio Holder please provide an update on the project, in particular the terms of 

the licence agreed between this Council and the owners of the Belvoir Shopping Centre 

(Gylo) and the timetable for the reinstatement of the Mother and Child Statue in the Belvoir 

Shopping Centre’s public space? 

 
REPONSE FROM COUNCILLOR R BLUNT TO COUNCILLOR T EYNON 
 
A lease arrangement to relocate the Mother & Child Statue into the Belvoir Shopping Centre 

has been drafted by Council Officers, working with legal services. This draft lease is 

currently being finalised with the owners of the Shopping Centre.   

Once the lease has been completed,  officers will submit a planning application for the 

necessary consents to relocate the statue. Subject to the granting of planning consent, 

officers will then be able arrange for the statue plinth to completed and the statue to be 

installed. 

I’m unable to provide more specific detail on the timetable, but I will ask officers to keep you 
updated on progress as part of our UK Shared Prosperity Funded projects, through the 
shadow portfolio holder briefings.    
 
 


